
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructs to
transfer the files of criminal investigation on fraud in surrogate
motherhood to the Main Investigative Directorate of the Department

 

  

In one of the media, a girl complained about the illegal termination of a criminal investigation
against a Company that was engaged in surrogate motherhood and did not fulfill its obligations. The
termination of investigation was decided by the Investigating Authorities of the Main Investigative
Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia for Moscow.

Mr. Alexander Ivanovich Bastrykin, Chairman of the Investigative Committee of the Russian
Federation, instructed to transfer the files of the criminal case on fraud in the surrogate motherhood
to the Investigators of the Main Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia.
In addition, Mr. A.I. Bastrykin instructed Mr. A.A. Strizhov, Head of the Main Investigative
Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia for Moscow, to submit a report on the
decisions taken on the criminal investigation.
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